
       
December 29, 2008  

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

  
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 

Re:    Case 02-E-0198 

 

Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to 
the Rates, Charges, Rules and Regulations of Rochester Gas and 
Electric Corporation for Electric Service.  Economic Development 
Plan filing for 2009 

Dear Secretary Brilling: 

The enclosed tariff leaves, issued by Rochester Gas & Electric Corporation 
( RG&E or the Company ), are filed in accordance with the New York State Public 
Service Commission s ( Commission ) Order Approving Tariff Subject to Conditions 
and Requiring Additional Filings, issued and effective December 17, 2008, in Case 02-E-
0198 (the December Order ).   The tariff leaves are transmitted for filing in accordance 
with the requirements of Appendix 7-H (electronic tariff filing system) to the 
Commission s Codes, Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR Appendix 7-H).  The leaves 
shall become effective on January 1, 2009.  

P.S.C. No. 19  Electricity, Schedule for Electric Service

 

Leaf No. 81.1  Revision 5 
Leaf No. 81.3  Revision 3 
Leaf No. 81.4  Revision 3 
Leaf No. 81.5   Revision 3 
Leaf No. 83  Revision 3 
Leaf No. 85.3  Revision 2 
Leaf No. 204.4 Revision 4   

Purpose of the Filing

  

The Company is filing revisions to its tariff in compliance with the December 
Order. RG&E was authorized to continue the Incremental Load Rate (ILR) incentive 
program, which provides a discount on the delivery portion of a customer s bill, for an 
additional four-year period until December 31, 2012.   The tariff revisions herein provide 
for the four-year extension period.  A clarification has also been added within the General 
Information Section 4, Metering and Billing. The additional language clarifies that 
eligibility for billing on the ILR rate incentive is based on kW (and kWh) usage.  
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In addition to the changes made in accordance with the December Order, RG&E 
has been instructed by Staff to include in this filing three additional leaves that require a 
housekeeping change to correct revision numbering.  The three leaves were listed as part 
of the Economic Development Plan filed on September 2, 2008, and now require revision 
updates.  

Newspaper Publication

  

In accordance with Ordering Clause 3 of the Order, the requirement of Section 
66(12) (b) of the Public Service Law that requires newspaper publication of proposed 
tariff changes is waived.   

Company Contacts

  

Please feel free to contact Tamara Prodrick at (585) 771-4204 or myself at (585) 
771-4692 for any questions or concerns regarding this filing.           

Very truly yours,          

Mark O. Marini        
Manager, Regulatory & Tariffs        
Rates & Regulatory Economics  

Enclosures 
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